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During the Boards consideration of the recommendation of the licensing unit the 
Board sought the views of the OEE with regard to historic waste on the site. 
 
The OEE reports together with a supporting report from the licensing unit has now 
been completed and are submitted for consideration by the Board. 
 
The reports are self explanatory and deal solely with the historic waste deposited at 
this site with particular regard to the Ministerial direction regarding illegal waste 
disposal sites and possible impacts of such waste on groundwater at this site. 
 
The overall recommendation from the licensing unit remains as outlined in Dr. 
T.McLoughlin’s report to the board having regard to the technical advice available 
within the unit and the technical information provided by the applicant.  
 
 I should point out that  
¾ additional conditions regarding the monitoring of groundwater ( additional 

boreholes) and / or  
¾ increases in the frequency of monitoring  

 can be included in the PD should the Board consider it necessary. 
 


